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75th Corridor Study
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From:
Patricia Meyer 


Assoc Dir. NAHC


Zoning & Land Use Chair

The City has completed the initial input stages.  The 3/10/08 public meeting consisted of reviewing the steps taken to date and the request to provide feedback on the 4 proposed Goals and corresponding Objectives.  At this meeting no Recommendations were presented by Staff.  (see below for Goals)  Staff provided 10 “Common Public Comments” and requested that through a small group exercise the participants evaluate how and whether those 10 comments fit into the stated Goals and Objectives (color coded dots were used).

Following the small group exercise, a general discussion was held.  It appears that at least half of the 8 groups did not complete the exercise as directed by Staff as the exercise did not represent nor would produce the input/feedback those in attendance wanted to provide.  Repeatedly and without question, residents voiced dissatisfaction of the methods being used to gather public input/feedback and the selected results/topics being focused upon.  As throughout this process, there were repeated comments of “steering”, “bait and switch” and “disingenuous” actions.

Specific examples explaining these stated perceptions/comments include:
· On-Line Survey:  phrasing of questions along with limited options and omitted options

· Responses to specific questions posed during interviews/meetings/exercises being interpreted inconsistently, incorrectly, or as unintended.  (i.e. Non-residential uses should be compatible with adjacent residential uses in appearance and scale.  To respond to this statement could imply/be interpreted that the responder supports non-residential uses in the Corridor.  However the responder may oppose future non-residential development and responds to this statement considering current existing non-residential development.
· Questions/statements being asked/stated are posed in such a manner that “steers” responses towards non-residential development.  This perception is further reinforced by the omission of an option to respond such as “no preference for non-residential development”.

Staff has stated on more than one occasion that they have heard and already know many residents adamantly oppose any development other than residential development and have made the option of “other” available.  Repeatedly residents have stated that this sends the wrong message and isn’t enough.

Throughout the Study, residents have voiced concerns that this Study is being done to allow for commercial development as a future land use.  Residents have suggested that this Study is just a formality and the end result will provide for commercial development.  Staff’s assurances to the contrary have not been well-received nor mitigated this “suggestion” being made.  
This public meeting constructively brought forth the message to Staff:  residents are dissatisfied in the methodology Staff is using for this Study; the interpretation of the results from the input/feedback; and the premises being used to determine Goals, Objectives, and Actions.

As there didn’t appear to be consensus with Staff as to the proposed Objectives for this Study and as discourse already exists, it is anticipated that the “Actions” (recommendations) Staff intends to present will not be well received unless there is a significant change from what has been presented to date.

The next public meeting is set for April 9 at 7pm at the Municipal Center.  At that time Staff will present the “Actions” in regards to:


Goal 1.

Transportation/Access – Enhance Public Mobility and Safety 



Along 75th Street, A Strategic Regional Arterial

Goal 3.

Corridor Enhancement – Enhance the Appearance of the 75th



Street Corridor 


Goal 4.

Open Space/Park – Support the Park District’s Recreational 




Needs for Park District Planning Areas 4 and 6

The public meeting during which Staff will present “Actions” in regards to:


Goal 2.

Land Use – Promote Compatible Development That Is Sensitive




To Adjacent Established Uses

has not been set however is anticipated to occur in May or June.

It is my personal observation that it would be better to discuss Goal 2 (Land Use) and Goal 1 (Transportation) first as Goal 3 (Enhancement) and Goal 4 (Open Space) are predicated on Goal 2 and Goal 1 and 75th Street roadway is not controlled/maintained by Naperville but is by the County.

END.
